FUNERAL FOR A FRIEND
AND GET YOUR SHOT
One of my two best local friends died Friday
night. He had been in the hospital for a month
because of Covid. Long enough that the virus had
apparently left, but the body devastation
resulting therefrom had not. His organs and body
never quit shutting down. But, Friday night, the
shut down was complete and final.
I’ll call this formerly vibrant human “Pat” for
reference. And when I say formerly vibrant, it
is somewhat tongue in cheek. Pat is dead, I am
curiously still alive. Mrs. Bmaz has tried to
leverage that into better eating and living. But
our diet has slowly gone far more to the healthy
side than used to be. Which is good. Don’t
exercise as much as used to, or probably should,
but am pretty far from Jabba The Hut status.
Pat was a guy who could likely get out of bed
and run a 5K on the spot. He was an exemplary
person that had as high as of a security
clearance as you can imagine, and protected it
always. A guy that was easy to go eat some tasty
Mexican food at the local cantina, the TeePee
Tap Room, and slurp the margaritas, or sip some
careful bourbon while headed to, coming back
from, or watching the ASU Sun Devils, even on
TV. If you have been here at Emptywheel long
enough, you know that I am a big sports fan, and
have relentlessly gone to ASU football games
(including two Rose Bowls), and Super Bowls in
town here. We watched even more on the big
screen whether at our house or his. Pat was a
fixture at all of that.
He was my friend since college, and for a long
time, including now, generally my physical
neighbor too. Everybody has a Covid death story,
this is simply mine. It has no real importance
other than to unload some frustration and make
sure others have the space to do the same. Pat
was an executive VP at a worldwide IT company.
Had as good of health insurance as is possible

in the US. Was at as good of a hospital as
available in Scottsdale. He did not die because
of lack of resources, he died because this shit
is real.
Which brings us to the shot. Go get it, whatever
vaccine is possibly available, immediately. Any
of them are better than nothing. Nobody knows
how long any of them will last anyway. It may be
that different, or “booster” shots need be had a
year or two down the line. So be it, go get what
you can now. Not just for yourself, or your
immediate family, but for society. If you
participate in society and democracy, then you
also owe something back. Voting and vaccinating
are, seriously, the least you can do.
Pat leaves behind a son, who has now a giant
void. There are many friends of his father’s
that will try to fill that unfillable void. But
no one can really fill that void. And that is
the real hell of Covid. There are approximately
535 thousand families out there with exactly
this kind of loss and void. The numbers get
numbing, but that should not be the case.
It is not just a number, it is not just a CNN
chyron statistic. This is real. Go get your shot
as soon as possible. Do it for yourself, your
family and for all.
This is not trash talk. It is not fun and games.
It is life and death. Be on the side of the
former, not the latter. Music is, of course,
Elton. I was going to to go with an earlier
version, but this is seriously kick ass, and we
all age. As long as we can rock, we can still
roll.

